October 27, 2016

Executive Director Jim Page **ILEAS** 1701 E. Main Street Urbana, IL 61802

Dear Director Page,

On Wednesday, September 28, 2016 Donald Trump, the Republican Candidate for President of the United States, visited the Village of Bolingbrook to attend a fundraiser at the Bolingbrook Golf Club. Due to the polarizing nature of this election, we anticipated and experienced protests and demonstrations surrounding his appearance.

A call for an administrative member from surrounding law enforcement agencies was made to join us in the command center. Thank you for sending Field Operations Manager Pete Smith and Regional Planning Coordinator Mike D'Amico that day to foster communication and have the authority to make command decisions if necessary. Fortunately all went as planned with those in attendance expressing their First Amendment Rights peacefully.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if the Bolingbrook Police Department can ever be of assistance to the Illinois Law Enforcement Alarm System.

Sincerel

Thomas M. Ross Public Safety Director Village of Bolingbrook

375 W. Briarcliff Road Bolingbrook, IL 60440 (630) 226-8600

Thomas M. Ross **Public Safety Director** 



Roger C. Claar

Mayor



